NIPWG Letter 2/2021 								28 October 2021
WORKING GROUP SECRETARY
CALL FOR NOMINATIONS
References: 
A. NIPWG Terms of Reference 

Dear colleagues, 
At the recent NIPWG VTC, the working group Secretary Tom Loeper announced his resignation from the position and that it would be his last NIPWG meeting due to changes in his work responsibilities. Tom has been a member of NIPWG since the Brest meeting in 2008, when the working group was still called SNPWG. He has been the working group vice chair in past, and has served as working group Secretary for the last several years. Tom’s contributions the work of NIPWG will be missed.
The activities of the working group is such that a secretary is needed to efficiently progress the work items of NIPWG, and in accordance with the Terms of Reference candidates for Secretary should be drawn from the working group membership. I would therefore like to request all the members to consider volunteering for NIPWG Secretary position and joining the chair group.
Nominations 
The names of candidates for the position of working group secretary should be submitted via e-mail to the IHO Secretariat, Mr. Yves Guillam at yves.guillam@iho.int 
Information for each nomination must include: 
1) Name of Nominee; 
2) E-mail address of Nominee; 
3) [bookmark: _GoBack]Name of Nominee’s Member State. 
4) A brief outline of the professional background is appreciated but must not necessarily be accompanied with the nomination.
Nominations should be submitted before November 30th, 2021.

All the best,

Eivind Mong
Chair, NIPWG
